Louisiana Egg Commission Meeting

April 7, 2021
10:00 AM
5825 Florida Blvd

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70806

Proceedings
CALL TO ORDER
The spring 2021 meeting of LEC was held via ZOOM due to COVID-19.  The meeting was called to order by Josh Yarborough. 
ROLL CALL
Members/Alternates present: Chris Trahan, Trent Vinci, Jeanette Eisworth, Dr. Ashley Edwards, Dr. Brent Robbins, Mark Westmoland, and Josh Yarborough.     

​INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS
Special guests present were:  Cade Lejeune, Executive Secretary of Louisiana FFA, Haley Faciane, & Kaleb Lemoine, FFA State Officers; and Amy McInnis, General Counsel for LDAF.  
PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment. 
​APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Minutes from the October 21, 2020, were considered for approval. A motion to approve was made by Mark Westmoland, with a second made by Chris Trahan. Minutes were approved with none opposed.
OLD BUSINESS 
The division report was given by Natalie Glover.   A motion to approve was made by Trent Vinci, to approve and a second was made by Mark Westmoland.  Approval was unanimous. 
The financial report was also given by Natalie Glover.   A motion to approve was made by Jeanette Eisworth and a second was made by Dr. Ashley Edwards. Approval was unanimous.
Promotional activities report was given by Jim and Natalie.  We donated eggs, cheese, and ham to the Louisiana High School Rodeo to feed about 100 people.  Our promotional activities have been very limited during this time. 
The Social Media Update was given by Natalie.  Discussion was held regarding continuation of our contract with Gatorworks. Motion to approve continuation of Gatorworks contract was made by Chris Trahan and a second was made by Trent Vinci. There were none opposed.

​
NEW BUSINESS
A presentation was made to the LEC by the aforementioned Louisiana FFA guests. This presentation was a power point summary of the mission, functions, and opportunities within FFA, a vital organization for youth interested in agriculture. 
Amy McInnis, LDAF Legal Counsel, discussed the Resolution of Delegation of Authority regarding prevention of sexual harassment. This is a one-time resolution until it is superseded or otherwise revoked by the Commission.   A motion was made by Mark Westmoland that we adopt this resolution and Jeanette Eisworth made the second. None opposed.
Jim presented the Louisiana 4-H Foundation donation request of $2500.  This money helps cover materials for poultry judging and other 4-H poultry related projects.  A motion was made by Jeanette Eisworth to make the donation and a second was made by Dr. Ashley Edwards.  Motion passed unopposed. 

A vote was taken to continue the Eric Lee Memorial Scholarship of $2,000 to be awarded in October and also the $1000 LSU Poultry judging award.  Motions were made by Jeanette Eisworth and Mark Westmoland, respectively, and the award was approved unanimously.
Natalie gave the information on the Certified Louisiana Program Grant that we received in December.  It was a total of $15,000 and is being used to pay expenses for the Easter radio campaign, the LCA billboard, and one (1) advertisement in the La. Cookin’ Magazine. 
Jim gave the update on upcoming promotional activities.  Plans to participate in the Zurich Classic later this month had to be cancelled due to the PGA requirements for negative testing or full vaccination status of all volunteers. At this time we are still planning to cook a breakfast at Rollins Elementary in Zachary and attend LRA in New Orleans in August.   A motion was made to approve the upcoming activities by Mark Westmoland and a second was made by Jeanette Eisworth.  None opposed.

A reminder was issued to complete the Board of Ethics financial disclosure by the May 15 deadline. 

Also, the ethics and sexual harassment training must be completed by the end of the year.

PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was tentatively set for October 6, 2021.

ADJOURNMENT

The motion to adjourn was made by Jeanette Eisworth and the second was submitted by Chris Trahan. Meeting adjourned. 

